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900 Commerce Drive                                                                           Phone: (518) 489-1377
                                                          Clifton Park, NY 12065                                                                        Fax: (518) 453-9284
                                                                                                        www.smartlu83.org
February 2022 Newsletter
Our next regular meeting will be held on
 Thursday, March 17, 2022 at 5pm EST.

Location: 900 Commerce Drive, Clifton, Park, NY 12065.
The Roll–over raffle is $150.00

This meeting will be held back in our regular meeting room, pending any uptick in COVID cases.

Express Scripts, Over the Counter, at-home COVID test kits.
Enclosed is information on “Over the Counter (OTC) COVID-19 test kits. This applies to active members and pre-65 retirees.
Each covered participant can receive eight free over‐the‐counter at‐home tests per month, maximum four (4) participants per family. That means a family of four, all on the same plan, would be able to get up to 32 of these tests covered by their health plan per month. Over‐the‐counter test purchases do not require a health care provider’s order and do not have any cost‐sharing requirements such as deductibles, co‐payments or coinsurance or prior authorization. Please take the time to read the attached informational paper from Express Scripts in pink.
New threshold for Health Insurance to annuity re-allocation effective January 2022 contributions.

Please be aware due to the maximum Option 1 Family plan monthly premium increase to $2,450.61 per month, the new threshold for re-allocation of H & W hourly contribution to Annuity contribution has increased to $49,012.20. (previously $45,816.20)
Income Tax deduction letters

Our office will not be sending out tax letters this year due to the fact that under the last administration dues write-off was removed as a deduction from the federal tax form. Your dues write off is only acceptable for your NYS taxes.  You can calculate your deduction by multiplying your monthly office dues payment by 12 months (exp. Journeyperson $38.00 x 12 month’s = $456.00), (exp. Apprentice $20.50 x 12 month’s = $246.00). A copy of one of your monthly dues receipts is acceptable for your taxes. 
From the desk of Business Representative John Shustz:

With the weather getting warmer, work should be picking up with new jobs starting shortly. With these jobs, starting up Aaron and I will be watching for non-union companies who have been awarded any sheet metal work in our jurisdiction. If they are prevailing wage, we will be requesting certified payroll to be sure they are paying the proper wage and benefits. I am proud to announce that a recent request I made for certified payroll at the Cairo-Durham CSD project found the Kristel Mechanical Inc. was in violation of the NYS Prevailing Wage and had to pay back to their non-union sheet metal employees who worked on that project approximately $84,300.00 in back wages.
Tools - It took almost a year since we ordered them but I am glad to inform our members that we have received the left & right hand offset snips. These are $21.00 each. I will have these and other tools with me when I am out to our various job sites. If you need to purchase any tools, I can get them to you. If you can contact me in advance I will be sure to have what you need with me when I come on site. I can only accept cash or check on job sites. You may call me at: (518) 709-3691 or email me at: jshustz@smartlu83.org. I will also have some shirts with me.  
From JATC Administrative Coordinator Larry Hebbard 

Please see the attached sign up (orange sheet) for our upcoming HAZWOPER 40 class. This class will be starting in May 2022. Other journeyperson upgrade classes are planned to be scheduled. Please keep an eye out on the web site under: www.smartlu83.org/training&education.
From the desk of Organizer/Marketing Representative Aaron Donnelly:

I'm looking for members who are interested in volunteering their time and skills for good causes to promote SMART Local 83. Currently we are working on a mobile home for a Malta Veteran that needs the HVAC system completed. If you want to be involved in the Volunteer Organizing Committee (VOC), please stop in to the hall to sign up or contact me at: 518-368-4488 or email me at: adonnelly@smartlu83.org.   

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

We have scheduled and reserved dates and locations for our Steak Bake and Golf Outing.
Annual Steak Bake will be held Saturday August 20, 2022 at the East Greenbush Town Park – Red Barn Pavilion. This is a new pavilion which is Air Conditioned. It is located at: 99 Town Park Road, East Greenbush, NY 12061. Approximately 5 minutes off Exit 9 of I-90. 

Annual Golf Outing will be held Saturday September 17, 2022 at Fairways of Halfmoon, 17 Johnson Road, Mechanicville, NY 12118
In order to serve the membership better, our staff asks that anyone who has business at the union office to please contact them in advance and schedule an appointment. This will give our staff time to get any paperwork and answers necessary prior to your arrival. 

Fraternally,
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Frank Maguire

President/Business Manager
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